DERBY INLAND WETLANDS AGENCY
DERBY, CONNECTICUT 06418

Paul Dinice, Jr.
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August 14, 2019

Minutes of the Derby Inland Wetlands Agency meeting of Wednesday, August 14, 2019
at Aldermanic Chambers, City Hall, 1 Elizabeth Street, Derby. The meeting was called
to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman, Paul Dinice.

By roll call members present were Paul Dinice, Paul Padilla and Jason Miller. Also
present were Ryan McEvoy, Milone and MacBroom and Maryanne DeTullio, Clerk.

Additions, deletions, corrections to the agenda.

J. Miller moved to add to the agenda discussion regarding debris in Two Mile Brook
adjacent to 8 Derby-Milford Road. The motion was seconded by P. Padilla and carried
unanimously.

J. Miller moved to add to the agenda, payment of bills. The motion was seconded by P.
Padilla and carried unanimously.

Application from JoAnn Cecarelli for 385 New Haven Avenue, moving dirt back so it is
not encroaching on the wetlands.

There was no one present regarding this application.

U}pdate Application Form and Fee Schedule. R.McEvoy stated that he spoke with her
attorney and they can ask for an extension.

P. DInice stated that the fees are very low compared to other towns; especially when a
public hearing is required. He stated that he will have more information regarding this
for the next meeting. He also stated that the application form is dated and more
information should be required on the form, which will be helpful when making a
decision on an application.

Public Portion

There was no one from the public wishing to speak. 2019AUG 19 anl =17




Approval of Minutes of July 10, 2019 meeting.
This was tabled to next month’s meeting.
8 Derby Milford Road, Derby

S. Buda stated that he has some concerns above erosion on the bank at Two Mile
Brook and felt that debris that is in the brook is a result of the erosion. R. McEvoy
stated that he went to the site and reviewed conditions. He stated that the erosion is
actually within the Town of Orange and only certain elements are under the jurisdiction
of this Agency. He stated that in the short term the owner can request permission from
the WEO to authorize approval for removal of the trees or at least cut down. The bank
needs to be stabilized which is also outside of the jurisdiction of Derby. P. Padilla
moved that C. Sarmiento be authorized to administer authority to have the brook
stabilized. The motion was seconded by J. Miller and carried unanimously.

Payment of Bilis.

P. Padilla moved to approve the payment of the following invoices from Millone &
MacBroom — Inv. #92777 $625.00 and Inv. #92776 $454.90. The motion was seconded
by J. Miller and carried unanimously.

A motion to adjourn was made by P. Padilla, seconded by J. Miller and carried
unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
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MaryannekDeTullio, Clerk
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